        Minutes of Meeting


Glenford Village
Council Committee’s meeting
 July 26, 2016
Present:


     

Council Members:                                     Visitors: Jeff Sturgeon 

Jeff Ours       
Chris Shonk


Sharon Phillips                         Both with Wireless Broadband Solutions

Paul Currence                                    


Brian Butler                


Caleb Garza

Heidi Carpenter 
   
     Mayor Leonard Sheppard

Tom Phillips  

Linda Nicodemus

Absent

Council President Jeff Ours called the meeting to order.

Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call was taken and visitors acknowledged 

Jeff Sturgeon with Wireless Broadband Solutions and they are all around in the township, Somerset and would like to put equipment on our water tower and would like to offer the village internet. They have about 91 customers in Somerset. The upload speed is better but the download is about the same. It’s comparable to what is around the area and the price is better. They don’t have to pay Somerset or the other communities for the use of their buildings and tower. Agile Communications is who their service is through. They have a written agreement for equipment on the tower and proof of liability insurance and workers compensation so that the village wouldn’t be held liable for the equipment or a worker being hurt.  
Old Business:

Sewer Connection deadline: Council President Jeff Ours stated that there are no written contracts with Charlie just verbal agreement. The EPA came in on July 22, 2016 and they never contacted the Mayor or anyone. So they can come in at any time and when they come they will expect to see everyone connected and the plant working properly. The silt fence needs removed from the sewer project and Elite has not returned to remove it. Council President Jeff Ours stated that he would call them. The Fiscal Officer will send a letter stating that they must connect or call and get their property connected.  The Mayor will put a list together of the names of those who still need connected. 

Sewer lids: Jeff Carr with ADR and he is come down and look it over. He will find out who we purchased the sewer lids from.
New Business:

Council Member Sharon Phillips asked about the mowing company and why they aren’t mowing regularly. The Mayor stated that after July their price went up extremely and they must be called.  

The Mayor stated that Jonathan Creek is in good condition with a variety of species of fish. 
The Ranger was picked up for the recall repair.

The Fiscal Officer stated that we will be working on the County Budget at the next Committee’s meeting.
Council Member Caleb Garza made a motion to adjourn at 7:40 pm and was seconded by Council Member Brian Butler.  All present voted in favor and the motion carried.

Mayor Leonard Sheppard



Linda Nicodemus, Fiscal Officer

